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                                     St. Andrew’s (Methodist) Primary School



        Prescott Street

Little Hulton

Worsley

Manchester

M28 OZA



Tel: 0161 790 3194

Email: standrewsmethodist.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk

Headteacher: Mrs A Barker
B Ed Hons, N.P.Q.H.


16th March, 2020 

Coronavirus Update

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As announced by the Prime Minister last Friday, there will NOT be a blanket closure of schools at the moment.  This advice has not changed over the weekend.
“No education or children’s social care setting should close in response to a suspected or confirmed COVID-19 case unless advised to do so by Public Health”

However, some very clear advice has been issued:

If your child develops a new continuous cough and/or a high temperature they are to stay at home for SEVEN days.  

As such, our Senior Leadership Team has met today to discuss delay measures within our own school environment.  We have made the following decisions for implementation from Monday 16th March 2020:

· A thorough cleaning programme will continue to be prioritised

· Dinner tables will continue to be wiped down between sittings

· We will prioritise hand-washing demonstrations and practice
· We are reducing the number of visitors (including parents and carers) entering school
· All visitors will be required to follow appropriate hand hygiene requirements upon entry to school
· All netball matches are cancelled
· Any family assemblies will be cancelled until further notice
· All parent/carer events (Parents’ evening, EYFS reading mornings, Easter and Mothers’ Day mix-ups) will be cancelled

· No new school visits will be planned until further notice. At this moment in time, the Y6 visit to London and the Y4 visit to the Fusilier Museum are still going ahead.
· We will send children home for seven days if they are showing symptoms
· Closely monitor the health of our children and staff – this might mean asking you to keep your child at home for 7 days if a new, continuous cough or a temperature is detected. If a member of staff develops the mild symptoms, we will also ensure the advice is followed. Because these measures will be precautionary, we will not generally inform you of such absences, but of course we will ensure teaching is covered appropriately.    
We are taking these measures to delay the spread of the virus and hope that you support and understand why these are being implemented.  

These actions may need to change in the light of any developments and we will aim to keep you informed as and when they do.

We know there will be many more questions with regards to specifics such as, SATS, school visits, potential school closures and home-schooling support and we will address these in due course. During the next few days, your child will bring home an empty workbook which should be put in a safe place and used in the event of any school closure. Older children may also bring home text-books to be similarly stored and utilised. Again, we ask that these are taken care of and returned to school at a later date on request.
We will endeavour to keep school open for as long as possible. This will depend on staffing levels and advice from the government. If staffing levels drop substantially, we may have to consider partial closure. If you have any immediate queries, please feel free to speak to the staff on the door and we will do our best to address them.

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs A Barker
Headteacher
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